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The i n terview w i t h  Shawn Colvin was conducted 
in h e r  dressing r o o m  at' B i r m i n g h a m  Town Ball 
on Thursday, 20th S e ptember 1990. Sounds fr o m 
headliners, The Blue Nile drifted backstage. 
Thanks to Melissa Smith f o r  he r  assistance.

you were born in Vermillion, South Dakota, How long 
did you live there,

For eleven years, then my family moved to 
London, Ontario. Soon after that, we moved to 
Southern Illinois. My father ran a newspaper, 
then quit and went back to school. As he 
moved to different schools, we moved with 
him. Really I spent the majority of my 
formative years, first in South Dakota and 
then in Illinois.

By the age of eleven, you'd started playing music,

My father is a musician, and a music fan. 
There were a lot of records around the house. 
Folk music records, mainly The Kingston Trio. 
Also Pete Seeger, Harry Belafonte and lots of 
soundtracks. Burl Ives. I don't remember what 
else. My father played the banjo and guitar. 
Friends came over and they would play. I 
don’t remember when that ended. It didn't go 
on for ever and ever. I mean, before we even 
left South Dakota, those people - I think 
they were students at the University - my 
father was friends with them for some reason. 
That's how I got into that kind of music.

Your Christian and surname, indicates Irish roots,

I'm not sure. It wouldn't be fair to try and 
say. I wish I knew. My first name is Shawna, 
actually. Shawn is just a nickname. Colvin - 
we think it's English. We found a Sir Sidney 
Colvin in an encyclopedia. That was the 
closest we came. There is Indian blood on my 
mother's side. I believe a Cherokee Indian, 
was a great, great, great grandmother.
Something like that. It's hard to say more.

Chicago, Illinois is a folk music city, but you lived 
at the other end of the state,

There's quite a difference ultimately.
Especially if you want to look at who came 
out of Chicago. You can pinpoint stars and 
big names, whereas the town that I was in, 
way way down South in Illinois, bordering on 
Kentucky and Tennessee, was more oriented 
towards country music. It was a big 
University town. As it happened, we moved 
there about 1969, so this type of music was

everywhere - it was that time. Bob Dylan had 
already made a huge mark. Then came people 
like Jackson Browne, plus Crosby, Stills and 
Nash. Neil Young, The Eagles, Joni Mitchell. 
All those people. Among other things, country » 
rock became popular. Elton John was very big. 
His first record came out when I was in 
Junior High. I really liked him. Illinois 
isn't a folk music state, per se. Not like 
Massachusetts or Rhode Island, or even Texas, 
though the latter is more into country music. 
At that time, to be in a university town like 
that, music was everywhere. This was in 
Carbondale at Southern Illinois University.

Shawn Colvin - 1989
Did you later go to College in Texas,

No. Then again, I didn't finish College. The 
next move I made was to Austin, Texas. I 
joined a country swing band. They modelled 
themselves on Asleep At The Wheel. Prior to 
that I had my own band, but grew wary of the 
responsibility. I was pretty young at the 
time. This was while I was still in Illinois. 
I was 19 or 20. This was The Shawn Colvin 
Band. I met this guy who was in a country 
band and just chucked it all in and moved to 
Texas. The Austin band was called The Dixie 
Diesels. My boyfriend at the time was Willie 
Wainwright and he was a fiddle player. A guy 
named Brad Davies fronted the group. The bass 
player was Mike Potter, the drummer was 
Charlie Moral and we had a completely insane, 
fantastic guitar and pedal steel player named 
Radar Hurst.



I wondered whether Paul Slasse was in that hand,

Fo, but I met Paul when I lived in Austin. In 
fact, right as I was leaving. Maybe three 
months before I left town. Ve became friends 
and I’ve never lost touch with him. He's a 
sweet, dear guy and very talented. He's kind 
of the king of the mandolin in Austin. I 
spent a little over two years living in 
Austin. I go back there often. My family 
visited me there once and my sister was 
really impressed by the place. She eventually 
went to school in Austin and remained there 
for years afterwards. She now lives in L.A. 
because of the work she does, but she is 
bound and determined to go back there. She 
has friends there. I have friends there. Ve 
all seem to end up there, from time to time.

Oid the Dixie Diesels try to record an album,

Ve never got too that stage. Ve recorded a 
demo tape once. I still have it. The guy who 
fronted the band wrote most of the material. 
I wasn't writing at that stage.

Then you moved to New York,

Veil, there was another town in between. I 
moved to San Francisco for a year and a half. 
Sort of my prelude to Few York. I think Few 
York is where I probably wanted to go, but I 
was afraid. It seemed friendlier in 
California. I just played at clubs, but it 
was very spread out. A beautiful place. I 
never got my musical footing there. Could 
never see where I was going to fit in, or get 
a break. It could have just been my state of 
mind at the time. I might have gotten further 
- I'm one of those people - it took me years 
to mature in many ways. As far as my artistry 
went, I was always vascilating about my 
identity. Musically, I longed to write but 
was afraid to take the chance. There was a 
songwriter in me dying to come out, but I 
wasn't one of those people who has to write 
or die. I was too afraid. I had this voice 
which I have always been recognised by. I got 
off easy. I could show up and become the big 
fish in a small pond at a club somewhere and 
be fairly comfortable. Fever have to risk 
much. It took years before I came to terms 
with the fact that I wanted to do something 
special and that the capacity existed in me 
somewhere. That took till around 1985.

/ met Michael Smith last year, One of his comments
was to the effect, V  still don't really know what it
is that I do, "

That is what you finally come to terms with. 
It's like, you don't know what you do. You 
just do, what only you can do. To try and 
fake it or try to do what somebody else does 
isn't an option. You've got to take the 
chance of doing whatever it is you do best. I 
don't think I even understood that concept 
for years, because I was such a great 
chameleon. I could imitate any style of
music, fairly well. To start to think "Vhat 
emotionally concerns me," or to actually take 
the chance of proving myself and having to 
trust that, was something new. Vriting 
lyrics, where I went "Oh yea, that says what 
I feel." I'd never tried that kind of 
barometer before. I'd let somebody else do 
the work. I'd go "Oh, that song really moved 
me. I love that song. I'm going to learn it." 
So I finally crossed that line where, I made 
something out of nothing. I went by my own 
emotions. You have to cross your fingers that 
somebody relates to what you have written. 
Somebody in Few York called me up and had a 
job for me in another country and western 
band. At this time, country music was all the 
rage in Few York. There were several clubs 
and everybody knew all the dances. It was 
after "Urban Cowboy" came out. This band were 
working like crazy and needed another singer. 
This was the Buddy Miller Band and it fronted 
by Buddy. He now lives in L.A. and is a 
fantastic musician. He's married to a great 
singer named Julie Miller. I joined their 
band for nine months. To this day I still 
know the musicians - Buddy moved away, but I 
just recently worked with a guy who played 
pedal steel. I used him on a record I 
produced. Something happened in Few York that 
was imperceptible. I mean, I didn't hit the 
town and go "This is home. This is where I'm 
gonna stay." Something about the literal 
compactness of Manhattan itself and the 
swiftness with which you would meet people if 
you played in a band - or in this club - 
there's millions of people there, but it's a 
small place. That's what I needed. It was a 
very accessible music community. At least it 
seemed so to me.

If you'd gone to New York to play in a country band,
there must have been a day when you crossed over to
Washington Square,

Veil sort of, but by way of many different 
transitions. Buddy left, and I took over the 
band. Ve began working as The Shawn Colvin 
Band, phase two. Instead Df keeping up the 
old sets, we dropped many songs. I started 
doing other songs that I wanted to do. I 
started going in this rockabilly direction,
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doing Dave Edmunds and Kick Lowe songs. Elvis 
Costello and Marshall Crenshaw. Heading more 
towards covers of songs by great writers, and 
away from country music per se. Then I got 
into Vanda Jackson and other women rockabilly 
singers. Still playing bars where you had to 
do 75% uptempo rock * em, sock 'em stuff. I 
still wasn't writing anything. One time, I 
needed a guitar player and someone suggested 
that I call John Leventhal. I finally did and 
he became extremely important to me musically 
as the years went by. I met John in 1981. Ve 
started writing songs together for a band 
which he had, called Mr. B. They had a male 
singer who was really, really talented. The 
songwriting was always an issue. Lyrics 
seemed to be everybody's downfall. I thought 
John was a great musician, so I started 
trying to write lyrics for the band. When I 
look back, they were such stupid songs. But 
here was a guy who gave me a chance. It was 
"OK, you take a stab at it. You write some 
lyrics." I worked hard. It was easy tD jump 
into a format where all I was responsible 
for, was the words - number one. And it 
wasn't even my band - number two. I was 
distanced enough to take that chance. I think 
a bug bit me then, as it were. I started to 
make more money, going around the Village 
folk clubs - getting in with those people. 
There were plenty of gigs on Bleeker Street. 
A favourite place of mine called The 
Cottonwood Cafe, saved my life for three or 
four years running. They gave me a gig twice 
a week, where I played for maybe an hour. 
They fed me and gave me about $50.00. Twice a 
week, I had $100.00 which I could count on. 
That was a big deal. There were plenty of 
other places on Bleeker Street, where you 
could go in and play for an hour for $50.00. 
That was invaluable to me, in terms of 
getting experience. There were many nights 
where nobody was listening. I began to 
realise that as far back as California, I had 
been writing little pieces of music. I was 
able to come in the back door, and start 
sneaking some of these ideas in. I would even 
mumble the lyrics, half the time. I had these 
incognito places, where nobody really cared 
anyway. I had to play for hours at a time and 
be able to pull anything out of the hat. 
Finally, I just started picking at things 
that I'd written. Then John and I tried to 
put a pop band together. Ve wrote a string of 
songs that were like the Doobie Brothers and 
Steely Dan. They were interesting, but it 
still wasn't me. Then I kind of lost 
interest. I remember I had a year where I 
said, "I'm sick of this." I felt like I was 
actually in a rat race. I quit for a year,

except for the Cottonwood. I would still go 
there, because it was like going to a party. 
I thought "Maybe I'm not going to do this." 
Vithin that year, some inexplicable but 
extremely important thing happened, where I 
knew that I did want to keep doing it. I also 
knew that I was going to do it differently - 
by promoting myself and doing all the things 
that people do when they decide to become 
serious about having a musical career. Like 
getting pictures taken and actually mapping 
out a direction. I took a chance with one of 
John's pieces of music and transferred it to 
the acoustic guitar. Changed John's basic 
slant on the song. The first thing that 
happened - he gave me this rocking R&B demo. 
I took this piece and went "I really love 
this, but I have a feeling that it is not 
going to work unless I play it alone." That 
was "Diamond In The Rough." I tuned my E 
strings down to D, and thought "Let's see 
what I can make of this." I'd always been 
good at interpretting. I took my skills and 
his music as a piece to interpret and play 
solo, which I'd been doing for years anyway. 
I was playing Dire Straits songs and ones 
from Derek & The Dominos. Anything. I'd take 
anything. Police songs. Songs that moved me. 
I'd figure them out on an acoustic guitar and 
thought, "Veil, what's the difference. I'll 
just take John's songs and do the same 
thing." I started playing "Diamond In The 
Rough" that way. Then the whole melody 
changed. This breakthrough happened, in which 
the marriage of our skills became even more 
interwoven. Deeper. I took what he did and 
actually twisted it around to what I did. 
Then new songs followed. This would have been 
around 1986.

You've done a Jot of backing vocals along the way,
Vhat about Toe Russell,

Ve played the same joints.

Vhat about recording for the FAST FOLK people, Do you
still do that,

Ko. I really haven't had the time. If I had 
the time, I'd still go do a FAST FOLK 
concert. I couldn't last year. They're great 
gigs and real fun.

Do you think touring with Suzanne Vega was a step
forward,

In retrospect, I suppose it possibly was, I 
had sung on her "Solitude Standing" record, 
on the "Luka" track. Then she asked me to 
sing on tour with her for a couple of months.

4



At the end of her 1987 tour. We have the same 
management now - little did I know. I guess 
they had their eye on me. I don't know. That 
tour ended in December and they approached me 
the following April or May. I hadn't a clue 
that they were interested in me. Mot a clue.

Vi th your change of approach to John's songs, had you
started to perform thee in public regularly,

I did in the New York clubs, but the real 
turning point for me, came in Boston. There's 
a lot of College radio in Boston. There isn't 
in New York. College radio is very important, 
because they don't have to follow formats. 
There's several of them in the Boston/
Cambridge area. They all got the FAST FOLK 
records. Most stations had a morning, folk 
music show. One song that I wrote, which 
appeared on this FAST FOLK record, became a 
big favourite. Unbeknown to me. Friends of 
mine would go and play the clubs in Boston, 
and returned bearing tidings, of you know - 
"Why don't you go to Boston, because people 
know who you are." The coolest folk club in 
Boston, called Passim, started booking me. It 
really was a methodical case of starting as 
an opening act. Over a two year period I 
became a headlining act. Each time I played 
there, there would be more people. Next time, 
more people. It became a methodical thing for 
me, because I would go there every four 
months or so. I had this knowledge and this 
pride, that the reason these people knew me, 
was because of this song I wrote. Every time 
I went there, I wanted to have a new song. 
They became my impetus for writing, because 
it still takes tons of discipline for me to 
write. I always tried to have something new, 
because I considered them my best audience. 
My best critics. Boston was invaluable to me, 
in my development.

Vhen did you take off in a Southern direction, and
perform at The Birch/aere in Alexandria,

I don't know. It was a gradual thing. After 
Boston, I went to Northampton, Massachusetts. 
There were lots of other little clubs around 
the state, I remember people always told me 
about The Birchmere. So that became one of my 
goals - to go South of New York. A young 
woman managed me for about a year and she was 
very helpful in booking me into some of these 
places. For about a year, we made a real 
concerted effort to do tons and tons of gigs. 
Go to lots of folk festivals. I made a 
cassette tape of a concert that I did, which 
I sold at gigs. I had a year of great living, 
that I created on my own with her help. I

sold my own product. Took home my own money. 
Paid my own expenses and it was quite, quite 
satisfying. The next step for sure, was to 
make an album for a major record label. It's 
a long process in terms of what your goals 
are - how long it may take to become 
successful - the financial part of it, is 
just totally whacko. So much money is spent. 
You go and tour - you know that there's a 
sheet somewhere, where all these numbers are 
being written down. It feels very out of 
control. To have done the travelling I've 
done in this last year - to be able to open 
for this group. I mean, The Blue Nile - it 
has been a favourite group of mine for years. 
To even think I would have met them, let 
alone share a bill with them, is like a dream 
come true. Since I made the record for 
Columbia, I've met people I've dreamed of 
meeting - you know, my whole life. Many good 
things have happened.

So where did you Meet Mary Chapin Carpenter,

At the Philadelphia Folk Festival, but we 
didn't spend a lot of time together on that 
occasion. Then I played The Birchmere and she 
introduced herself to me. We went out in the 
alley behind the club and she showed me her 
new car. We just started talking as though 
we'd known each other all our lives. We were 
friends straight away. Then we both played 
the Philadelphia Folk Festival, the following 
year and really hung out a lot. We talk a lot 
on the phone and see each other as often as 
we can. When she introduced herself to me, 
she said "I'm not good at this kind of thing 
and I usually don't do it, but I just had to 
say hello to you." She's a great pal.

Like spotting a kindred spirit,

Well, it really is. And it was a first for 
me, because although I played a lot with this 
friend of mine named, Lucy Kaplansky - Lucy 
ultimately opted to go back to school and get 
her Ph.D. in Psychology. Once she'd done 
that, I was sort of, without a female peer 
that really understood what I was doing. I 
knew plenty of guys, but I lacked that role 
in my life. I had plenty of women friends, 
but I had met them in different ways in New 
York. Chapin - it was just so great to meet 
someone who fronted their own group, wrote 
their own songs, wasn't married and - we 
shared a lot of the same problems, a lot of 
the same joys, a lot of the same points of 
view. We're the same age and she's a totally 
kindred spirit.



Did it take long to record the el hue,

Yea, it did. It took too long. It took as 
long as it took, but I think I'd have liked 
for it not to have taken that long. It was 
five months of intense work. Six days a week, 
all day.

In the States, do you go on the road with John or
with a band,

Ho, I've promoted this whole record alone, 
except for a couple of television programmes. 
Everybody liked that idea, and I did as well, 
because I can really pull it off. One 
programme which is really great is, "flight 
Music." It's on Sunday nights and is hosted 
by David Sanborn, the saxaphone player. A 
really eclectic and strange mixture. On the 
show I did, it was me, Richard Thompson, John 
Cale and an accordion player from Louisiana 
called Joel Sonnier. I was actually at a 
taping of a show one time, where it was Todd 
Rundgren, flanci Griffith, Taj Mahal and - I 
forget who else. Just totally wild. They jam 
at the end of the show. We did as well. 
That's all part of it. I also did Johnny 
Carson, David Letterman and an interview for 
Cflfl. I've just done an Austin City Limits 
which should air in January '91.

Veil, there's no doubting your guitar playing,

I really like that. Funny, a couple of nights 
ago, I met Julia Fordham. She came out to The 
Blue flile gig in London. Her point of view 
was "You've got tD be careful if you do that, 
because right away you're putting out this 
folk music image. You're putting yourself in 
with that lot." But see, I always felt I
could buck it. I always felt that I could get 
out there and do it in a different enough 
way, that would really set it on it's ear a
bit. I'm glad I did it this way, but next
time I'll go out with a band. That's because
you can only do this for so long as a solo.

The songs on "Steady Qn“ are all by you, or written
with John, Have you tried writing with other people,

flo.

Vhat about the next album,

It's going to be recorded soon, but it 
probably won't be out till the spring.

How did you fall in with John Gorka,

Something was going on at this club in flew

York called The Speakeasy, were the FAST FOLK 
people started out. I forget what it was that 
we were doing, but a bunch of people were
there. Lucy and I had never met John Gorka. 
Everybody was in the women's bathroom
rehearsing and John came in. He's this very 
awkward, funny guy and he plays it up too. 
It's as though he doesn't know how to talk. 
He came in and we didn't know him. He said
"Vould you and Lucy sing with me." Ve were
like, "Who's this bozo." He started playing 
this song, "Down In The Milltown" and our 
jaws dropped. Ve went "Oh my God, he sings." 
Ve were just giggling. We learnt that song
and a few others. He's so good. When the time 
came to make his "I Know" record, we learned 
many more songs.

Bruce Hornsby turned up on your record and you on his
third solo album, Vhich way round did that happen,

I chased him, literally. I was at a Grateful 
Dead gig at Madison Square Gardens. It was a 
benefit for the rainforests and they had 
asked all sorts of guests. Suzanne Vega was 
amongst them, and Hall & Oates - these are 
people, who were actually going to sit in 
with the Grateful Dead. The Grateful Dead and 
Bruce Hornsby and his band are very good 
friends. They wanted Bruce Hornsby to open 
the show. I had just got my record contract. 
A good part of my reason for even going to 
that concert, I owed to the fact that I could 
get in because I was managed by the same 
people as Suzanne, was to try and give Bruce 
Hornsby a tape. The music that John and I 
make, is not piano oriented. It's guitars, 
percussion and some synth. I love Bruce's 
piano playing and thought if I could have his 
piano on one song - have it be him - now, 
there's a guest I would like. Once you get a 
major record deal, if you want, you can start 
to go a little haywire with guests. All you 
have to do is ask. It's not that expensive, 
depending on who they are. I tracked him down 
backstage, gave him the tape and he was very 
polite. A week later, he called me. He was 
like a big brother I'd known all my life. He 
said, "This is great stuff. I'd love to be 
part of this." Then he and his wife came to 
flew York, and we all went out to dinner. He 
said, "I'd like you to sing on my next 
record." God, that was months in the future. 
I really put that in the back of my head 
somewhere, but sure enough his record came up 
and he called me. In fact, the duet we did is 
going to be the new single in the States. We 
just did a video and the David Letterman 
Show, to promote it.



You Bade your Kerrville debut this year, so where did
you neet Rod Kennedy,

X don't know where I first met him. The first 
time I was asked to do that, was the Hew Folk 
Contest. I applied, won a spot and couldn't 
go. Something happened. They were mad at me. 
I wrote him a letter saying how sorry I was. 
How I always wanted to come to Kerrville, but 
this couldn't be helped. I told him how, 
"Paul Glasse says this festival is the 
greatest thing. If you're mad I really 
understand. I hope you forgive me." I got 
down on my knees. I didn't hear from him, but 
then the record came out and I was given an 
offer to play there. Obviously he had 
forgiven me. I had a great time. It's a 
different world there.

Are you pleased wi th "Steady On, ”

Yea. I am. Saleswise, everything is relative. 
It did better than a lot of people who 
debuted that year. It didn't do as well a 
Michael Penn. I considered him my rival, 
because I liked what he did. I felt that 
"March" was a real classy folk/rock record. 
In terms of commercial music, he did a better 
job than me. I really, really like his work - 
so I tried to keep pace with him and fell 
short. I've sold over 100,000 records. Gold 
in the States is 500,000 and I'd like to have 
done that, at least - but there you go.

Uill John Leventhal help produce your next album,

I don't think so. He's great and has taken on 
some other production work. I want to be a 
little more involved, and John is - it's 
difficult for us to work together. Ve've 
known each other a long time. Ve had a
relationship for a while and have our own set 
of strange problems. Ve both agree it might 
be nice to take a break from each other.
We're still writing songs together. We'll see 
what happens. I think that once I'm actually 
cutting tracks, he'll come in and play. It 
looks like he might produce Rodney Crowell in 
the winter, so he's starting to feel like
other people want him.

Since you've lived in New York, which writers have
influenced you,

John Gorka has, in really small, almost
imperceptible ways. In a melodic sense. In a 
phrasing sense, because he's such a great 
singer. Mary Chapin has, because she is so 
direct. I'm trying to think who else among my 
peers. Everybody really, that I consider

talented. Your influences, are the people 
that you have put on the turntable. Suzanne 
in her own way. Anybody who is as succinct as 
she - a very understandable style, that you 
find you have in common - or, where you go in 
the other direction. I would say I'm much 
more verbose. She is like the M a ster Editor. 
That's what I call her.

POSTSCRIPT,
Since then, the lady has not been slacking. 
She joined Bruce Hornsby for the "A Might On 
the Town" concert video. If you've seen it - 
do you think there was an audience present at 
the shooting ? The Spring of this year, 
brought Shawn the 1990 Folk Music Grammy for 
"Steady On." Her second album "Polaroids," 
will be out early 1992, with tracks produced 
separately by Larry Klein and John Leventhal. 
The title song is a killer. This autumn, 
Shawn completed a number of under publicised 
[for her] UK dates with Richard Thompson, 
which involved a solo spot, and being part of 
the RTB. One of her best friends is a member 
of Grace Pool. Could it possibly be the 
wonderful Elly Brown ? Time will tell. And 
there's more. The "Dig Down Deep" live cut on 
a recent Marc Cohn single terminates with the 
dedication, "Please give a warm hand for my 
friend John Levewnthal. So good. So young." 
Small planet, huh !
>>>»>»»»>>»>>»>>><<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<

Current playlist favourite at KROHIKLE AKRES, 
is a live platter titled, "Buy Me, Bring Me, 
Take Me: Don't Mess My Hair !!! - Life
According to Four Bitchin' Babes" [Philo PH 
1140]. The Babes in question being Christine 
Lavin, Patty Larkin, Megon McDonough and 
Sally Fingerett. An import, it’s available in 
the UK, through Topic Records, 50 Stroud 
Green Road, London N4 3EF. The CD is £11.00 
incl. post and packing (UK).

Stateside, Lavin has released five albums via 
the Philo label, with titles as diverse as 
"Future Fossils" (one of the neatest from the 
eighties), "Beau Woes and Other Problems of 
Modern Life" and "Good Thing He Can't Read My 
Mind." The title song from the latter set 
appears here; being a paean to the act of 
stan d i n g  by y o u r man, despite the tiresome 
tribulations of having to attend the opera, 
skiing and eating sushi. Love by the 
principle of, y o u r  m a n ' s  meat, to you is 
poison. If not already apparent, Lavin deals 
a waspish form of lyrical folk humour.



Larkin delivers her own percentage of biting 
text, while toting the meanest line in Ms 
guitar licks, this side of Nina Gerber. "In 
the Square" CPhilo PH 1136], last year's 
addition to Patty's trio of Philo releases, 
was also an in concert set. "Square" won the 
WOMEN'S MUSIC category in the 1990 NAIRD 
Awards. Justice says, the "Babes" will win 
next year. Sadly, I felt Larkin's normal, 
loose, manic - OK, totally over the top - 
stage presence failed to come across on 
"Square." Due mainly to a lack of continuity, 
with much of her witty, between song chat, 
cut from the final mix. Shame. With three 
other sounding boards to hand on "Bitchin* 
Babes," Patty is at her outrageous best.

Sally Fingerett is a fine ballad singer from 
Columbus, Ohio with a couple of recordings 
currently available on the Amerisound label. 
And finally. The award for Di s c o v e r y  o f  Issue 
11 goes to a gal from the windy city, Hegon 
McDonough. Her crystal clear voice possesses 
an edge with a heartrending ache; the cure, 
repeated aural application. On "Babes," Megon 
weighs in with a quartet of tunes, including 
her own "Painless Love." From the astute pen 
of Rod McDonald, comes "Every Living Thing."

Megon's musical career dates back to the 
seventies, with a swathe of recordings 
already committed to the status of long 
deleted. [Anyone out there with copies ?] 
Currently, Megon has a duo of cassettes 
available, respectively titled "Day by Day" 
and "American Girl." Available at $10.00 ea. 
plus postage from Singing Flower Music, P.0. 
Box 436, Des Plaines, IL 60016. This lady's 
voice has undoubtedly matured with age. On 
the former cassette, Megon's voice appears 
breathy. The material is largely self penned, 
including the stunning, Native American 
influenced "Oh Great Spirit." "American Girl" 
on the other hand, is a full tilt set which 
runs the borders of folk and country music, 
strays into the realm of jazz, and merges 
loud and rocky with gentle and intense. You 
folks already know of my Michael Smith 
fixation. Any lady with the gumption and
class to cut, not one, but two previous
unheard MS tunes, is AOK in my book. And
let's not forget Megon's own "If Love is a 
Dream" and " Dreams of Deep Water." Top 
marks. Every division.

And finally, we return to "The Babes." They 
kick off their night of outrage and excess at 
The Birchmere in Washington DC (OK, the
suburb of Alexandria), with the humourous 
"Prisoners of Their Hairdos." Therein, the

spotlight falls upon the tonsorial delights 
of Crystal Gayle, Don King and naturally, 
Lyle Lovett. If you're into hair, you'll soon 
grasp the follicle. That other H a n e y sixties 
feminist anthem, "These Boots Are Made For 
Walkin' " closes this hour long session. 
Wedged between these two events, are thirteen 
songs, mostly penned by the participants. 
Simply, fun music folks. Like it should be.

It struck me a while back.... on the strength
of this effort, given a few years, this album 
will be listed as "Bitchin' Babes Volume 1." 
The preposterous then began to make sense. 
Other "Babes" are at least itchin', if not by 
now, fully paid up members of the quartet. 
Cheryl Wheeler has already been on the road, 
while Julie "From a Distance" Gold is slotted 
to undertake dates while Megon becomes a mum. 
Janis Ian and Barbara Higbie have also 
expressed an interest in coming-on-board. 
Watch it grow and go.

As the Yuletide season draws near, another 
Lavin project deserves the spotlight. Namely, 
the "On a Winter's Night" compilation [North 
Star NS00283. The fifteen tracks therein, 
feature new and previously unreleased cuts, 
including contributions from all the dues 
pai d "Babes" to date. In addition to that, 
you get Bill Morrissey, David Wilcox, John 
Gorka and David Mallett n' others. Available 
on CD and cassette via ALCAZAR, P.O. Box 429, 
Waterbury, Vermont 05676.

While we're blowin' the trumpet for singer/ 
songwriters, how about the kid from Fort 
Payne, Alabama - Pierce Pettis ? To be
honest, I was initially underwhelmed by his 
1989 Windham Hill album, "While the Serpent 
Lies Sleeping" [Windham Hill WD-1087]. Two 
years on, Pierce has mined some genuine 
nuggets for the successor, "Tinsel Town" 
[High Street 10311-23. The upbeat "Moments," 
(also the title of his minor label, mid
eighties debut) opens this set of a dozen 
tunes, and captures precisely that.
"Moments," those rare, precious and memorable 
occasions, which make this earthbound trek 
worthwhile. "Little Man" about his new born 
child, comes close to being a thirty
something anthem. Probably the weakest link 
in this chain. Pierce's Christianity surfaces 
in "Swimming," which takes water of a holy, 
devout and spiritual persuasion, as it's 
source of inspiration. American politics come 
in for close scrutiny on a number occasions. 
Leaving little doubt as to where his colours 
are firmly nailed, Pierce finds little 
redeeming value to "the great communicators"
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of our time; nor for that matter anything to 
admire about "the white man in the White 
House." As if to prove that he is no slouch 
in the strumming stakes, "Infernal Equinox" 
and "Flannery's Georgia" are instrumentals. 
The former being dedicated to Southern 
author, Flannery O'Connor. A fine import 
album, fortunately available through the UK 
distributor HEW NOTE.

Meanwhile over in Switzerland, the catalogue 
of Chur based Brambus Records, goes from 
strength to strength. One recent release 
which your ears deserve to wax musically to, 
is Hugh Moffatt's "Live and Alone" [Brambus 
199118-2]. The album was recorded at the 
Hotel Drei Konige in Chur, during October 
1989, and features sixteen Moffatt penned 
originals. Gentle melodies from a gentle man. 
For banjo and acoustic guitar freaks out 
there, you won't go far wrong with the 
Tony Trischka/Beppe Gambetta instrumental 
collaberation "Alone & Together" [Brambus 
199124-2]. Jeff Wilkinson hails from the US. 
That's as precise as we get at this point. 
For his second Swiss album "Brave and True" 
[Brambus 199121-2], Jeff is supported by the 
three piece Navigators. The UK connection 
comes with "Shining Brow," which was inspired 
by view from the cliffs overlooking Whitby ! 
There is also an earlier, Jeff Wilkinson solo 
album on Brambus, titled "Ballads In Plain 
Talk" [199010-21.

My Editorial in Issue 5, put out a call for 
information on Jack Hardy recordings, other 
than 1982's "Landmark" [Great Divide GDSR 
1762]. No one responded, until......Brambus
came to the rescue with "Retrospective" 
[198907-2] and "Through" [199012-2], Covering 
the period 1978-84, the former disc includes 
previously unreleased material, while the 
latter features new tracks circa 1990. Apart 
from the fact that the good ship Gorka 
appears on "Through," for you completists, 
Jack presents "The Crows" ! Another member of 
the New York school of writers, is Rod 
MacDonald. Kerrville '89, he floored me. 
Record wise, the story so far, at least 
features "No Commercial Traffic" [Cinemagic 
HR-80073, "White Buffalo" [Mountain Railroad 
MRC-52809] and "Bring on the Lions" [Brambus 
198908-2], Danna Garcia's CANADIAN RIVER 
MUSIC catalogue, features all three 
recordings; which reminds me, pitch the good 
lady some IRC's or a couple of dollars, for a 
copy of her 12th catalogue - "therein lie 
many gems." Trust me.

Completing the Brambus story, for this issue

at least, is their compilation "Songs for the 
90's" [199117-2]. It features the songs of 
Jack Hardy, Jeff Wilkinson, Rod MacDonald, 
Sammy Walker, Richard Dobson and others, 
taken from their Brambus albums.

Three years on from "Love Songs," Steven 
Fromholz has unleashed the string band album 
which he mentioned he'd like to record, at 
some future point, when I interviewed him way 
back in 1986. Now, the future is here. Titled 
"Everybody's Goin' on the Road" [Felicity 
TRC-911] he is supported in this escapade, by 
The Almost Brothers - Craig Toungate, Larry 
Nye and Fletcher Clark. The twelve tracks 
featured, include half a dozen Fromholz
originals, some of which he has cut before; 
combined with tunes from the pens of Jerry 
Jeff Walker, Paul Siebel, Tom Paxton and 
more. "The Man with the Big Hat" remains a 
stunning Fromholz original. The tape is 
available from Waterloo Records in Austin.

Austin based, Watermelon's latest release, 
"Aquella Noche (That Certain Night)" [CD 
1005] features the unique voice of Tish 
Hinojosa. Recorded in an acoustic setting at 
Austin's Waterloo Icehouse, over two nights 
May past, this fourteen track set of
originals and covers is a current playlist 
favourite. Ably supported (as ever) by Marvin 
Denton's sympathetic acoustic guitar lines 
and underscored by Arturo Garza's percussion, 
one question remains unanswered. When will 
the rest of the world discover Tish ? 
Linguistically, for the Spanish impaired such 
as I, lyrics to all the songs are reproduced 
in English. You've got no excuse now, not to 
contact Mona at Waterloo in Austin for your 
copy.

And finally, a disc titled "Shelly River" 
[Minidoka MICD 005] should be lodged in the 
racks of your fave emporium by now. Second 
time around, Terry Clarke explores his true 
ancient h e a r t. In the wake of BBC 2's patchy 
Eirean tribute "Bringing It All Back Home," 
the Celtic sourced, panoramic expanses which 
Clarke paints with words, are truly awe 
inspiring. In order to fully asborb every 
verbal nuance, the prerequisite for this 
recording, is time, patience and repe a t e d  
exposure. Included on "Shelly River" is 
"Sligo Honeymoon 1946" - probably destined to 
become my "Song of 1991." Need I say more, 
apart from essential.

As we closed, Patty Larkin's High Street 
Records debut "Tango" was imminent. The merry 
-go-round stops here, for the moment.



The interview with Jimmie Dale Gilmore took 
place backstage at the 27th Cambridge Folk 
Festival, Cherry Hinton on the early evening 
of Saturday, 27th July 1991. Also present 
were Butch Hancock plus Clare and Steve 
Morris, the latter of whom pitched in with 
questions at the right time.

How did the deal with Elektra come about,

I met David Bither three years ago at this 
Festival. Andy Kershaw introduced me to 
Fatalie Merchant and to David. We just became 
friends. They started coming to see Butch and 
I a bunch. Came to see me with my band in New 
York City. At the time we met, David was 
International Vice-President of Elektra. He 
went on to become Head of Marketing for the 
U.S. I guess when this series came around - 
the American Explorer Series, he started 
lobbying for me immediately. Now I've met Bob 
Horowitz, who is the head of Nonesuch. I 
don't know exactly at what point the decision 
was made to include me in the series, but Bob 
Horowitz is very much into my music. I think 
he's probably the guy who had the final say.

Is the series an ongoing project for you, such that
other Jimmie Dale Si 1 mo re albums are planned,

Hopefully there will be. That's the plan and 
intention pretty much at this moment. They're 
testing the waters, because putting out five 
records simultaneously, is a pretty ambitious 
project. There's not a contract as such. 
There's been a lot of talk about it^ which is 
to say that this album was purely in the talk 
stage for about two years. I sort of suspect 
that a deal will happen, but it is not 
guaranteed at this moment.

Steve Bruton produced this album, How did you meet
him,

He played on an "Austin City Limits" segment, 
with, I believe, Tony Perez. I was just 
knocked out by his guitar playing. He came 
round later and introduced himself to me, and 
told me that he was a fan of my music. Then 
he started coming to lots of my gigs. It 
turned out that I'd heard him play quite a 
bit, on different recordings, but didn't
realise that it was him. Ve met up in New 
York City, when it seemed likely that the 
album was going to happen. He was living in 
L.A. , but was touring with Bob Dylan at the 
time. I sprang the idea of producing my album

on him, and he said "Yes."

Vhat about tours to support this new album,

I'm in the middle of one right now. I flew 
from Seattle in Washington State to be here. 
I'm going back to New York City after this, 
to continue the tour. I'm touring with a trio 
which is just me, Jesse Taylor and Bradley 
Kopp. Butch did the first three or four gigs 
on the Vest Coast with us.

Ve heard a rumour that Steve Bruton was going out on 
the road wi th you,

Veil, he is touring with Bonnie Raitt at the
moment.

Jiiiie Dale Giluore, Cambridge Folk Festival - July 1991
If you're currently on the road with that trio, is 
the second incarnation of the Continental Drifters 
dead,

Ve've played a couple of dates back in 
Austin, but I've been gone so much lately, 
that I guess you could say they're on hold. 
At the moment, it isn't the Continental 
Drifters as such who are touring with me, in 
support of this record. For instance, David 
Holt has been on the road with Carlene Carter 
for quite a while now. As usual with Austin, 
everything and everyone is kind of flying off 
at tangents. I think Champ (Hood) has been 
playing with the guys quite a bit. There's 
even talk that Champ might do a live album at 
Threadgill's. I'll possibly participate in

1  O



that project.

Champ has also been playing with Uncle Halt's Band 
again,

Yup. They have been doing a bunch of reunion 
gigs. The gigs weren't in support of the 
Valter Hyatt solo album on MCA, which Lyle 
Lovett produced. When Walter comes down to 
Texas, if Champ (guitar/fiddle) and David 
Ball (bass) are around, they do some gigs 
together. Those guys operate a lot like the 
FI at landers did - when you can find them all 
in the same town, they usually set up a gig.

There's a quote in the Elektra/Nonesuch press release 
which claims that you "probably have the greatest 
country music voice of your generation, " Hhat do you 
feel about comments like that,

(Laughs). I just have to figure that it is 
somebody's opinion.

Eleven of your songs are included on "After Awhile, " 
Did you have complete freedom of choice of the 
material for the album,

Yea. I even asked Butch which one of his 
songs he wanted me to do. I had to do a Butch 
song, because it has always been that way 
(Laughs) - it's necessary.

Can you explain what "Midnight Train" is about,

I read a book called "The Starseed 
Transmissions" by Ken Carrick. The theme, is 
that as times get sort of stranger and faster 
- nearing the end of the twentieth century, 
everything is speeding up. It will come to a 
point, where everybody gets forced into 
making a decision of living their lives based 
on love, or based on fear. Really it's always 
been that way for everybody, but the whole 
idea just struck me so strong. I actually 
wrote that song as part of a computer music- 
piece which I did with Randy Coddle and Ron 
Perryman. This would have been back in
1984/5, sometime before the Hightone albums.

That was around the time that Joe Ely released "Hi 
Res, " where he experimented with computers.

Yea. Randy, Ron and I performed together. It 
was a piece of performance art really. Randy 
is a visual artist, who is a friend of Terry 
Allen. Another friend of ours named Ron
Gleason introduced us. Put us together and
instigated our doing this computer music
piece. In fact it was a whole show, which 
happened to utilize a computer. Ve didn't

compose music specifically for a computer to 
perform. What we did, was use the technology 
for special effects. That kind of stuff. Ve 
put that show on in Dallas. Later on, Tony 
Pearson who was the mandolin player in the 
Flatlanders performed what was like a further 
extension of the same show with Randy, in San 
Antonio and Austin. This was as an art show, 
rather than a conventional concert situation.

"Chase the Hind" struck me as personifying the 
pursuit of your personal dreams.

It was inspired by this couple - the guy was 
my best friend all through High School, and a 
good friend of Butch's. He and his wife - 
it's the story of their life together - were 
very much in love. They were together, then 
they'd have trouble and split apart. Then 
come back together again. They inspired the 
beginning of the song. Then the song just 
blossomed into a whole story of its own.

I found "Bo to Sleep Alone" something of a 
contradiction, There's an upbeat Tex-Mex feel, but 
lyrically, the guy goes to sleep alone,

Right (Laughs). That's kind of like real life 
isn't it.

Your song lyrics only tend to tell you part of the 
tale, Is that deliberate, so that the listener can 
come up with the rest of the plot for the story,

I guess so, although I probably don't set out 
to make it that way at the beginning. Vhen 
I'm writing the song, it kind of evolves into 
that. I feel like it's a pleasant thing to 
have that edge of uncertainty.

"Number 16" is an old song,

Yea, I wrote that song a long, long time ago. 
That may very well be one of my very first 
songs. Somewhere about the second or third 
song I ever wrote. The title comes from an 
old joke among our group of friends back in 
Lubbock. Back in those times, Butch and I - 
we never played regular gigs really. Very 
seldom. Ve mainly played for parties and 
groups of friends. That kind of stuff. Among 
our group of friends, that was one of my 
songs which they liked the best. They would 
always request it. I never had a name for it. 
One night, Phil - the guy that "Chase the 
Vind" is about - wanted to hear the song. He 
said, "Play that - that - you know "Number 
16." I knew what he was talking about, as did 
everybody else. The name just stuck. I wrote 
that song before I formed the T Nickel House
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Band and before we all went off to Austin for 
the first time in the late sixties. With this 
new album, I went from the oldest stuff that 
I have written right up to my newest stuff.

Hhy did you decide to recut "Tonight I Think I'a 
Sonne So Downtown, "

Ve'd recorded thirteen songs and David Bither 
asked us to go back in and cut a couple more. 
He wanted us to leave a couple that we'd 
recorded, off the album. He requested that we 
cut "Tonight...," so we tried it. You see, I 
love that song. I've never gotten tired of 
performing it, "Dallas" was written around 
the same time. The songs which we left off, 
were my personal two favourites on the album. 
One of the things about that is, David said 
"Let's have those for the next record." The 
next record that might or might not be ! One 
song is called "You Found Me." The other is 
"Borderland" which David Hammond and I wrote 
together. In fact, Butch and I have been 
performing the latter song together lately.

There's a resigned feel about the title of your new 
albua, As in After awhile I'll be famous - After 
awhile I'll be OK,

You have to notice that the title of that 
song is in quotes. That's a Texasism, I 
guess. The meaning of the phrase takes on a 
different twist from being in quotes. In 
fact, it takes on numerous meanings. Lots of 
fill in the blanks by yourself.

Seems like you've been rubbing up against Butch 
Hancock too much,

CBUTCH] You can say that again.

Doing back to the mid eighties, why did you wait so 
long before -cutting your first solo album, The 
FI at landers albua was cut back in 1972,

That wasn't exactly deliberate, as much as 
the fact that my interests got distracted 
from the music business, for a long period. 
When I went back into the business, I had to 
relearn and learn a lot about how it worked. 
How to do it. I think that it's a great thing 
and absolutely essential that I waited, 
particularly for what I'm doing now.

Hhere do you stand Hightone, Here your albums, one 
off deals,

As a matter of a fact, I was still contracted 
to Hightone, when the idea came up for the 
Elektra album. Basically, those guys granted

me what is in effect, a leave of absence to 
go do the Elektra thing. If we were to decide 
that it was appropriate, I'd still go back 
and record for Hightone. There's still a very 
strong connection there. I stayed with Bruce 
out in L.A. the week before last, when we 
played out there. We're very close friends 
and I intend to continue to collaberate with 
Bruce as much as I can.

There's an inference in the way that Elektra/Nonesuch 
have done the press package, that the initial five 
releases are from *legends" and that the music is not 
a living music, Do you resent that,

I don't resent that at all. To my perception, 
considering the way I met those guys and 
everything, the whole thing is that I think 
they are taking a very, very clever approach 
to marketing. To literally sliding something 
in. They're trying to place some stuff out in 
a broader market, It probably wouldn't work 
if they put them out in the normal way. I 
think there's a market for what's on those 
records, but because of the way the machinery 
works - in the U.S. , especially - it's not 
allowed to reach through the channels to get 
to the right people.

Hhen people write about your music, they constantly 
hark back to the tradition of Hank Hi 1 Hams, He died 
nearly forty years ago, You're here now, writing new 
songs,

I don't think they particularly feel that way 
about my music. I just think they see that as 
a way to market it. Vhen you're looking at it 
in that way - marketing it - the whole thing 
is such a false thing to begin with. You have 
to detach yourself from believing that stuff. 
I definitely can't base my self worth, or 
even the validity of my music or any of that, 
on all these weird categories that they come 
up with. For instance, on the radio.

Maybe we see it differently here, A music like yours 
and anything that is non mainstream, has a limited 
choice of places to play in the UK, I'd guess you can 
actually make a decent living in the States, purely 
because of the size of the country,

This has happened a lot lately - and we've 
especially given it a lot of thought lately. 
We did the Montreaux Jazz Festival earlier 
this summer. You know it brings up the fact - 
Buddy Holly - he was accepted in Great 
Britain, long before he was in the U.S. How 
we see him as this icon. It's as if he was 
always a giant in America, which isn't true. 
He had a hard time getting into the
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mainstream. After the fact, you kind of 
forget that is how the process worked. When 
we went to Montreaux, it reminded us of the 
fact that all those old jazz guys weren't 
accepted in America, when the music was first 
created - now, Miles Davis and Quincy Jones 
and guys like that are giants in America.

The Buddy Holly connection is interesting, Coming 
back full circle to the marketing idea, his tours 
here were promoted as rock'n'roll, It wasn't until a 
lot later, that he was seen as a roots musician,

Once again, that has to do with categorising. 
It is a problem for the person who does it,. 
You see what I mean, because the person is 
limiting himself or herself to - MI like such 
and such." That means they've already in 
effect said "I don't like anything else." 
Veil that's stupid.

Considering the amount of time you and Butch spend in 
Europe, does the music which you hear over there rub 
off on you,

Oh yea. And for example in Australia, we 
heard these aborigines - young aborigines - 
well see, what they liked was old time 
country music. Like forties and fifties 
country music. They play that music, except 
they've got this twist on it that is coming 
out of their minds and it is beautiful. It is 
also weird and real different, It's sort of 
like they're trying to play this old stuff, 
but because they're minds are different, it 
comes out as this new thing. It's wonderful.

There's an African country, where Jimmie Rodgers is 
still revered as a god, Yet those people have no 
notion of Texas or trains, , ,

It was the same thing with the aborigines. 
You know how the aborigine looks different 
from the African black. It was so weird to be 
sitting round with these guys and they're 
singing these Jimmie Rodgers things with a 
depth of love of the music - very, very 
amazing.

One final question, Although it's pitched in the 
Explorer Series as a country album, there's a lot of 
blues in the grooves,

Yea. David's instructions to me in making the 
album, was to make my music as much as I 
could. To try to put down what it was that I 
like and not try to reach for a commercial 
thing. I just tried to put down as much of 
everything that I really like - folk, 
country, blues.... it's western beat.

The interview with Will T. Massey, took place 
in Ronald MacDonald's Emporium, Northfield, 
Birmingham on the evening of Saturday 17th 
August 1991. Steve Morris and his good lady 
Claire, were also present. As Vi 11 T. tucked 
into a duo of Big Mac's, fries etc, we 
returned to his recent past.......

[Steve] I'll just toss in the interesting bits, like 
trying to illicit how good the next Springsteen album 
is, The press release for your album, suggests that 
your album was put together during session downtime 
for Springsteen's album,

Veil we basically did it at the same time, 
but it wasn't really downtime, because I had 
Thom Panunzio co-producing. Sometimes Roy had 
to run down the hall, because we were 
recording on the same nights.

[SteveJ It certainly wasn't a downtime band, since 
most of the L,A, Mafia play on your album,

They were great to work with. Every one of 
those guys was so different. Mike Campbell 
would bring 20 guitars to the studio. He'd 
always play some classic riff, from say 
Creedence Clearwater Revival, while he was 
tuning up. Vhile we were getting the sound 
levels. He hardly ever spoke a word, to 
anybody. Very pensive. Roy describes him as 
an "Architectural type of player." Mow Vaddy 
Vachtel plays in a very gritty style. Plays 
with a cigarette in his 'mouth. Talks all the 
time. Ve did all the wild stuff together. 
They are two opposite types of guitar player. 
Kenny Aronoff was flirting with my 
girlfriend. He thought I was from the Mid 
Vest, but he had worked on James McMurtry's 
first record, so we had that in common.

You were born where,

In San Angelo, Texas - the rumour is that the 
town's name is Spanish for Angel. I don't 
know. There aren't many angels in San Angelo. 
There are a lot of demons. I was born there 
in late 1968. December.

Your father was a lawyer,

Still is. He was also a county judge and a 
State Legislator in the House of 
Representatives of Texas. He'd always be at 
the State Capitol in Austin. He was also 
Chairman of the local Board of Education, 
while I was going through school. I used to
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ride with my dad sometimes, because he spent 
a lot of time in Austin. I spent my summers 
in the Texas Hill Country. Stayed in Texas 
mainly. The first time I really, bn my own, 
went far away from home was when I went to 
L.A. to sign my record deal. I couldn't 
believe it. Vent down to the ocean, thinking 
"I'm standing on the edge of America." Fow, 
I've been all over the world. Just a short 
time ago, I hadn't been many places.

Will T. Hassey, Breedon Bar - August 1991
How did you come to be musician, Is it a hereditary 
thing in your family,

My father is a great piano player. He plays 
by ear, doesn't read a note. Plays mainly 
honky tonk tunes. Old ballads. "Goodnight 
Irene" - that kind of stuff.

Fo, because I didn't play guitar. It was just 
something I made up in my head and wrote dawn 
on paper. Back then, I was more interested in 
playing football. I slammed all the 
vertibrates in my neck together, during a 
tackling drill. Had to have a chiropractor 
get me so that I could walk again. He said 
"You can't play any more contact sports," 
That's when I picked up the guitar. I was
thirteen by then. Bought a Radio Shack mike, 
and created a little studio in my closet.
Began to record stuff and write a bunch.

Eventually you moved to Austin,

Yea, I did. To go to College. I was majoring
in Creative Writing at St. Edward's
University. It's a liberal arts school. The 
only reason I went there, was because my 
father made a deal with all of his kids, 
whereby if they were enrolled in a College he 
would buy them a car.

Then we get to a cassette that's titled "Pickin',
Poker and Pickup Trucks, "

I guess that I must have recorded that tape 
around 1987 or 1988. I was a Senior in High 
School and still living in San Angelo when I 
recorded it. There's a guy who lived in a 
little place called Christobel, Texas - just 
outside of town. I read about him in the 
paper and decided to drive out there. He told 
me all about the independent tape market in 
Texas. If you get some money together, how 
you can record some stuff and then have 
somebody duplicate them." Get someone to take 
your picture. Duplicate those. Put it all 
together and you're happening. Ve did that 
and I sold 500 copies of the tape at my High 
School, It was pretty neat. Tony Young owned 
the studio. I still see him occasionally.

Supposedly you began writing songs in 6th Grade, 
which is I'd guess, is around twelve years of age, 
Vhat made you step over the line and become a writer,

On your next cassette, "Kickin' Up Dust," there's a 
credit to J,M, Roe for his help with your debut 
cassette, Uho was he,

Yea, I was eleven or twelve when I began 
writing. I don't know what started me. The 
first one I wrote, was just a silly little 
song. I'd finished Elementary School and was 
going on to Junior High School. It was about 
leaving that school, and the stupid things we 
did. Like glueing the teachers books together 
and making all the lights go out in school. 
It was a ridiculous song, but there was 
actually a verse and chorus. Fow it has 
become a natural thing to write.

After that, did writing become a regular process,

J.M. was my brother's best friend. A guitar 
player, who is a little bit older than me. 
When I was going to High School, he was going 
to College and we used to spend time 
together. He was the first kid I knew, who 
could really play guitar. He played on the 
first album. I have a very large guilt 
problem. I feel guilty about any contribution 
that goes unrecognised - I don't know, it's 
just inbred or something, "Pickin', Poker and 
Pickup Trucks" was pretty neat. Then I went 
to Austin and by the time I made "Kickin' Up 
Dust," I was headlining. "Kickin' Up Dust"
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got reviewed in the papers and that was a big 
deal to a guy who was like, eighteen or 
nineteen. I have a lot of friends of in Texas 
and J.M. was one who helped me out.

There's a couple of songs on *Kickin' Up Dust" which 
you co-wrote with Mark Luke Daniels,

He's a guy who used to hang out with Townes 
and Jerry Jeff, John Prine. He's a country 
singer and he's currently doing commercials 
for Dodge Trucks. He's the first guy who 
taught me to live with no money. You need 
somebody to teach you that. He was great 
friend back then.

The names of the musicians who backed you on "Kickin' 
Up Dust " are new to me, Here they San Angelo players,

There's only one player that's not from 
Angelo. The fiddle player. My sister Julie 
sang on that album.

"The Cost of Living" struck me as being 
autobiographical,

Absolutely. It's about my father. That song
is right down the line.

Is the person in "The Road of Roses" a real person,

Yea. My Grandma originally inspired that 
song. Then I wrote it around a male 
character. The story in that song is
ficticious.

A number of titles on "Kickin' Up Dust" contain 
references to Texas, Uhen you came to cut the MCA 
album, did you have to conciously modify your style 
from a regional to a universal approach,

Even before the MCA deal, because that tape
is not my best writing. Hopefully, I got
better with each tape ""that I did. "Slow 
Study" is much better than "Kickin' Up Dust." 
There's stuff on "Kickin' Up Dust" that I 
like, but I'm real proud of my third one. The 
other two I see as really just trying out the 
recording process. There's some neat stuff, 
and it was fun, but there comes a time when 
it's not cute anymore. It's your job and 
you're putting your name out there with 
Townes Van Zandt and Lyle Lovett and the rest 
of the boys. You really don't have room to 
put out anything, that you don't feel real 
confident about. I started pushing myself 
lyrically, and coming up with songs like 
"Summertime Graveyard."

doing back to that second cassette just for a moment,

"Dark Side of a Dream," if autobiographical, was 
probably written during a low spot in your career,

That's one of my best songs. Probably the 
best song among that early stuff. It is 
autobiographical. I don't think I'll ever 
write a better song than that, because 
there's stuff that you can step away from 
inside. That song is real and true - I pushed 
myself when I wrote that.

Then we come to "Slow Study," I heard one tale, where 
you said you wanted to cut an album which would sound 
like early Joe Ely,

Ho. I never said that. That record is real 
different I think. "The Hell You Raise" is a 
little bit like Ely. "Slow Study" as well. 
Beyond that, it's nothing like Ely.

"Long Distance Love" was written by you and Peg 
Miller, who co-owns The Chicago House, Did you write 
more songs together,

It's the only thing we ever co-wrote. Tish 
(Hinojosa) sings with me on that song, and 
she's there, because she cooks great 
spaghetti CLaughsl. She cooked dinner for 
James (McMurtry) and I, one night. She is 
just a sweetheart. She has got a real family 
- two kids and a nice husband. They have a 
little house and I'd go see them sometimes. 
Ve got to be real good friends. That song 
isn't a straight down the line recounting of 
something actual, but it's not totally 
fictitious either. A lot of times I think, 
that if the feeling is real, then the song is 
real. The feeling in that one was real for 
me, involving this girl that I'd see every so 
often in San Angelo. That's about it. It's 
not one of my best songs - in fact, I don't 
count on doing any more co-writing, because I 
learnt through the songs I've co-written. 
That's what that process is about when you 
are young. That's why I think other people 
who want to get a major deal, should 
definitely get in the recording studios - 
make tapes, put them out there and take the 
punches that come back. Try co-writing. I 
tried a bunch of stuff that I won't do 
anymore, and I learned a lot through it. How, 
I've got a for real record. That is what I'm 
primarily concerned about now.

Is San Angelo a small town,

Only in relation to the land around it. You 
can drive a hundred miles in any direction, 
and not get anywhere - but, there's actually 
70,000 people out there. It has an old
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downtown area and it's an interesting place.

From the perspective of the passing of sea11town
America, is "Mr, Johnson's Store" a real place,

Yes. Like I just said, it's real if it's real 
and it ain't if it ain't.

How did you come to meet Peter Phil bin,

There was a radio station in Dallas called 
KMOU where Ranger Rita was based. They were 
playing "Kickin' Up Dust" and "Slow Study" a 
lot. There was a young DJ at the station, and 
Ranger Rita gave him my tape. This DJ knew of 
Peter Philbin and sent him a cassette, with a 
note saying "You've got to check this guy 
out." Peter heard "Kickin' Up Dust" and 
called Rita back and asked, "Does this guy 
write his own stuff. Does he play live." She 
said, "Yes and he's playing here next week." 
He jumped on a plane - saw me in Dallas. Came 
up and introduced himself to me, as someone 
who used to be in the music business. He was 
living in Santa Monica and had just left 
Elektra Records after being their Head of 
AAR. Previous to that, he was the Head of AAR 
for CBS. He was on his own, wanting to start 
his own company. Basically it would serve as 
a liasion between the artist and the record 
company. In Dallas, he saw the show. Didn't 
say anything, except "Good show." Came to see 
me again in Austin at The Chicago House. At 
that show he said "Can we have lunch." I said 
"Yea." We went to lunch a couple of days 
later and I said "Why the hell are you 
following me around." He said, "I came here 
to hear your life story, but let me tell you 
mine first." He told me about all the guys 
that he had worked with. How he got into the 
business. It blew me away. A lot of it 
involved the early days of Springsteen, 
before he was signed. The days when CBS were 
about to drop him. It was pretty heavy stuff 
and I said, "Tell me a little bit about the 
company you want to form." It involved a 
publishing deal which would get me out of 
playing in bars. Give me money, flat on the 
table. I said, "This sounds real good, but 
let me show you what I'm about." Ve got in my 
truck, which was a 1964 step side Chevy and 
drove out of town to this barn that I was 
living in. It was great. To this day, it is 
one of my favourite places that I've lived. 
It used to be a sheep herders place and was 
built out of stone about one hundred years 
ago. It had an arched ceiling. A big old work 
bench and I had a little stool where I'd sit. 
A carpet was thrown down over the leaves that 
had been there forever. I built a wall with

stolen lumber and it had a side entrance. A 
wonderful place, I wanted to show him - "This 
is where I eat, sleep, drink, write my songs. 
This is how I live." I said "I don't want to 
go through the winter out here. I also want 
to tell you, that I'm real serious about 
this, so don't mess me up." Know what I mean. 
Then he said, "Let's do this thing now. I 
said "Give me some references." He just 
turned to the B's in his little book and gave 
me Roy Bittan's name. I called Roy and said, 
"Hey, is this guy for real." He said "Yea. 
And you're lucky to be hooked up with him." 
That's how Roy got interested in me and came 
to work on my album. Ve tried to make the 
record in Lubbock first, but it didn't work 
out, because if you look at "Slow Study" and 
this record that I've got out now, the songs 
are real different.

Vhen I first heard "Slow Study," it was the middle of 
the night at a Kerrville campfire, with Just you and 
your guitar, Struck me as a great ballad, Vhen it 
appeared on tape, it was scorching rocker,

That was one thing that was one of the things 
I wanted to do with "Slow Study." I'd played 
with country guys, written country songs or 
whatever. With "Slow Study" I wanted to come 
right from the top with a rock n' roll song, 
to let people in Austin, at least, know that 
I wasn't going to be a hat act.

Vhen you were based in Austin, Peggy Miller and 
Slynda Cox were probably your greatest supporters,

Yea. There's a lot that" they did. I'd played 
an open mike there first. I remember walking 
in and asking if they'd book me a proper gig. 
I looked at their calander and said "What do 
we have here." Mark Luke Daniels was playing 
on the weekend. Peg said, "Well we might be 
able to put you in right here." Glynda said 
"Ve can't do that." It*s a small club and 
they're pretty serious about their business. 
They thought that they couldn't take a chance 
and just throw somebody unknown on. Peg said, 
"I saw him at the open mike, we'll put him 
on." I did that and eventually got to be a 
headline act there. The barn I mentioned, is 
out back of their house. They have around ten 
acres outside of Austin. I didn't have a 
place to stay and they said "If you clean out 
the barn, we'll run you an extension cord. 
They have other barns out there. It's a small 
place, but beautiful. Then they gave me a bed 
and a little black and white television. A 
hell of a place. If I got the cold or 
something, they would have all kinds of 
interesting tea remedies. That was the first



place I ever felt safe. Felt like I was truly 
respected. Peg and Glynda were real night 
creatures. They lived the night life and 
basically welcomed me into that way of 
living. And it is a way of living.

But you si so performed at o titer clubs in Austin,

And out and around. Dallas and Houston. Used 
to play a little place in Houston called, The 
Red Lion Pub. Played the Cactus Cafe in 
Austin a bunch as well.

As a sideline to your connection with The Chicago
House, is it true that once signed the MCA deal, you
gave Peg and Slynda all your old sound equipment,

Peg, Glynda and I, had a falling out for a 
lot of reasons. The ties were stretching 
because I was playing bigger clubs. I was 
also starting to travel a bunch. I was making 
more money, so I moved out of their barn. 
Everybody would drive by the Chicago House 
and ask, "When is Will playing here." They 
could buy my tapes there and would go to the 
club for information. Peg and Glynda would 
tell them what they knew, which wasn't much. 
It got to be a real hard relationship to 
maintain. Right when I was signing my deal, I 
was going through a hard time with my
girlfriend. Then we found out that I was 
signed, which was great, because I was living 
out there with them again. For a couple of 
two days. I also had this little trailer
outside of town, which was my place and my 
girlfriend's place. I said "Let's go out
there and pick up the last of my stuff." When 
we eventually got there, I said to Peg 
"Anything that you want here is yours." Gave 
her my P.A., because they really needed it.

In the end, you moved to Seattle, Vhy Seattle, since
it doesn't strike me that they would have an
equivalent to Sixth Street,7

Seattle wasn't in the end, it was in the
beginning [Laughs], There's a lot goes into 
that move. There's definitely a music scene 
in Seattle, but it's not like Austin. There's 
a big theatre scene in Seattle. My girlfriend 
is a playwright, so the town is good for her 
in that regard. I, quite frankly, was ready 
to be in a place where nobody knew me. It got 
to point in Austin, where I could not even go 
to The Cactus Cafe, The Hole in the Vail, 
certainly not The Chicago House, without 
having to answer a bunch of questions about 
my deal - what was going on. I couldn't just 
hang out at night in the town where I grew 
up. Hanging out, is just that. It ain't real

heavy stuff, but - I just really needed to 
get out. Texas is funny in that regard. I 
think it's unfortunate that people make such 
a big deal out of people leaving Texas, or 
leaving America, or leaving England, because 
no place has a claim on you. Family certainly 
doesn't - you didn't ask to be born there. I 
just consider myself to be real free. I go 
where I want. I do what I want. There came a 
point, where it was like "Do I really want to 
be right here. Do I want to go through 
releasing my first major label album in 
Austin, where I know the writers of the 
papers very well. Where I know the clubs." I 
would probably know half the people that 
would come out to the tape release party. And 
I also know the other guys who have been 
dropped from major labels. It's a whole 
scene, some of which is decadent, some of 
which is very depressing. Some of which is 
brilliant, but, all of which I knew a lot 
about. I wanted to feel young. I wanted to 
feel like everything was before me and that 
it was new. That's the way I feel now. I 
don't regret the move at all. I love Seattle. 
It's very cloudy. Calls for introspection. My 
girlfriend and I live in a one hundred year 
old building. I know that's no age, relative 
to buildings over here, but in America that's 
half as old as the country. We look out on 
Puget Sound Waterway. It's a port town. We 
haven't gone out to see much music, but I've 
played three gigs there. One with Roseanne 
Cash, one with Chris Isaak and one on my own. 
It's really nice. I don't know where I going 
to move next, but I want a piece of land in 
Texas eventually.

CSteveJ I was wondering, whether or not you thought 
there was a perception about music and Texas 
stylistically, that you got away from, Particularly 
regarding the guys who play on your album,

Yea, that was also a deliberate thing to do. 
To bring those guys in. And Seattle falls 
into the same category. Deliberate move. I 
wanted to get myself out of Texas. I'll 
always be a Texan. I'll always be from there, 
and I'll always look back, but I also had my 
sights set on a lot of other things. Hell, I 
spent more than twenty years there. I know 
the traditions and I will call upon them when 
necessary. Texas is wonderful. America is 
wonderful. Switzerland is great. Italy is 
fantastic. Springsteen is from Hew Jersey. 
You know, it's like "What the hell." It's not 
like Texas is the centre of the Universe and 
I know that. It's not like I want to wind up 
in the centre of the Universe, but I damned 
sure want to go all around it. And write
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songs all around It.

[SteveJ You signed with MCA, You did the album, 
You've learnt the craft, but equally you're still the 
new guy on the block, If the AAR people say "You're 
working with these guys, they're waking your album, " 
you don't really have very much clout other than to 
say "I'm leaving, " Then you loose the deal, In making 
the albue, there must have been a great act of faith, 
in not knowing how on earth it was going to turn out, 
Vith the characters who are playing on the album, the 
result could have been much harder, Less open,

Yea. I signed with Peter Philbin primarily 
because I felt he understood the artistic 
side better than just about any other record 
executive or managerial type that I had ever 
met. That, coupled with his many years 
working on a record label, would give me 
protection from a lot of that string pulling 
- you know, where the artist ends up like a 
puppet. I knew Peter didn't believe in that 
and would act as protection against that.

The album is also a hell of a breakthrough for Roy 
Bittan, considering his pedigree, With a background 
in the £ Street Band and sessions like Meat loaf's 
"Bat Out of Hell," there aren't many touches on the 
album where you can say, "That's Roy Bittan," He 
seems to have held himself in check,

He really did. I asked him, "Roy you haven't 
really produced much stuff before. Why should 
you do my record. Why should I believe that 
you can produce my record." He said "Veil, 
I'm producing Bruce's new one." He told me 
about the process, which basically involves 
one acoustic or electric guitar, that Bruce 
plays. And Roy's synthesisers. Bruce plays 
the song like he wrote it. Roy helps flesh 
the song out, with his sampled bass and drums 
and various sounds. On my record, it was a 
gradual process over four or five hours - 
where we got a basic”* idea of tempo, key,
attitude - and in that way we maintained 
control, so that it didn't become one
prolonged Mike Campbell riff.

So what about co-producer Thom Panunzio,

Thom's an engineer. He's done everything from 
engineeering U2, to producing Joan Jett. He 
was an assistant engineer on "Darkness on the 
Edge of Town." He also produced a guy named 
Vinny James, who put out a record this year. 
He started as an assistant on some John 
Lennon sessions. Primarily, the guy has been 
around a long time. He has a little place 
north of Malibu, up in the hills. He's like a 
hillbilly guy. Hillbilly, Los Angeles style.

He's probably one of my best friends in the 
world. I really love him.

Should the opening track "I ain't here," be taken as
tongue in cheek, or is it totally serious,

It's not tongue in cheek. Sometimes it can be 
if it's a tough gig, to say "Hey, I ain't 
here." No, it's a pretty serious song to me.

Initially, "Sending Up Smoke" appears to be about 
child abuse,

Really. There's a lot of ways that you can 
abuse a kid. I think that psychological and 
mental warfare, sometimes can be more 
damaging than a hit in the face. There's a 
lot of child abuse goes on everywhere, but it 
doesn't necessarily produce external bruises.

It struck me, that "The bravery to weep" was a stop
this damned merry go round song,

I wrote that song, primarily for and about my 
brother and sister. Ve all experienced the 
same things growing up. Ve just reacted to 
them very differently. I used to say "Why 
don't we ever talk about this. Why don't we 
ever talk about that. Why does my sister seem 
to have gone away. Why is there a piece of 
her that just isn't there anymore and yet she 
is about to get married. Are these two things 
related. Is she making a mistake ?" It's bad, 
and it's just something that I've felt for a 
long time, which is just - there's every 
opportunity in this day and age to escape 
from yourself and from your past - but you 
can't, because it always comes around. Even 
if you don't know it, it will get you. I hope 
to avoid that. The song is not necessarily 
saying, "I have gotten off the merry go 
round." God knows, I am on one of the fastest 
merry go rounds right now, that I can 
imagine. I'm writing some new tunes right 
now. I've written a lot since I've been over 
here in England. Started several. They're a 
lot to do with coming to terms with things - 
standing back and looking at what you have 
done. Then deciding how you deal with that. 
That's the issue. You can't necessarily say 
"OK everybody, let's go to the country, build 
a bonfire and talk about the real truth of 
what's happening and what's hurting us. You 
can't invite everyone to that and then not 
deal with the issues. I'm hopefully going to 
begin to go a little deeper into the well. 
There's nothing that I know beyond my own 
heart, my own gut, but I think that that is 
the universal connection we all share. 
Everyone has a heartbeat. Everybody hurts.
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A  Kerrverts Festival 50.
There is a reason, There is a rhyae,
There is a season, There is a ti»e,
and then, there's the latest KERRVERTS FESTIVAL 50,
1, The Outchaan JUAREZ feat, MICHAEL SMITH & BARBARA BARROW 'Juarez" Decca DL75189 [19703, »
2, The Dance TOM RUSSELL BAND "As The Crow Flies" End Of The Trail Music (cassette only, no index no,) [19853, I
3, Years BETH NIELSEN CHAPMAN "Beth Nielsen Chapaan" Reprise 9 26172-2 [19903. I
4, The Wing And The Wheel NANCI GRIFFITH "One Fair Suaaer Evening" MCA MCF3435 [19883,
5, Sligo Honeyaoon 1946 TERRY CLARKE "The Shelly River" Minidoka MICD005 C19913,
6, Yarrington Town HICKIE MERKENS "Texas Suaaer Nights, Vol, 1" Potato Satellite PS2-1000 [19833, I
7, Painless Love ME60N McD0N0U6H (c/w LAVIN, LARKIN 4 FIN6ERETT) "Buy Me, Bring Me, Take Me; Don't Mess My Hair !!!

- Life According to Four Bitchin* Babes" Philo PH 1140 [19913
8, Houses In The Fields JOHN 60RKA "Jack's Crows" High Street 72902 10309-2 [19913, t
9, Blue Moon Waltz JIMMIE DALE 6ILM0RE "After Awhile" Nonesuch/Elektra 7559-61148-2 [1991],
10, Winter Wind PATTY LARKIN "Dn a Winter's Night" North Star NS0028 [19913. t
11, You Take The Town WILL T, MASSEY "Will T, Massey" MCA/Signal MCAD-10185 [19913,
12, I'a Froa New Jersey JOHN 6QRKA "Jack's Crows" High Street 72902 10309-2 [19913. I
13, Night Train To Paris JACK HARDY "Retrospective" Braabus 198907-2 [19893, §
14, Pennies For Black Babies ALIAS RON KAVANA "Coaing Days" Chiswick CDWIKD 94 [19913,
15, Brighton Movies JAY TURNER "Ataavictu [Breath of Life3" Gypsy 6YPC 006 [19913.
16, Shining Brow JEFF WILKINSON 4 THE NAVI6AT0RS "Brave and True" Braabus 199121-2 [19913. §
17, Piles Of Dead Leaves JOHN 4 MARY "Victory 6ardens" Rykodisc ROD 10203 [19913,
18, Dreaas Of Deep Water HE60N McDQNQUGH "Aaerican Girl" Singing Flower (no index no,) [19903, f
19, Daaned If You Hesitate BOW BRANNON "Hilary's Eyes" Full Contact Folk Records (no index no,) [19913, it
20, Sensitive New Age Guys CHRISTINE LAVIN "Attainable Love" Philo PH 1132 [19903. I
21, White Gold And Rubies MICHEAL ELWOOD "Scarecrow's Prayer" Agua Azul 00022 £19913, t
22, Rose Of My Heart HUGH MQFFATT "Live And Alone" Braabus 199118-2 [19913, §
23, Book Report L,J, BOOTH "Caap Cuisine Tapes - Music froa the Kerrville Caapgrounds" Agua Azul 00012 [19913, A
24, Geraldine & Ruthie Mae SARAH ELIZABETH CAMPBELL "A Little Tenderness" Kaleidoscope K-42 C19903, t
25, I'a Fine PATTY LARKIN "In The Square" Philo PH 1136 [19913, I 
25, That's Why She's With Me DAVID OLNEY "Roses" Philo PH 1137 [19913, «
27, Fields Of Suaaer NANCI GRIFFITH "Late Night Grande Hotel" MCA MCD 10306 £19913,
28, Me Without You GRACE POOL "Where We Live" Reprise 9 26228-2 £19903, A
29, So Many Songs ROD MCDONALD "Bring On The Lions" Braabus 198908-2 £19893, §
30, Last Livin' Outlaw STEVE FROMHOLZ 4 THE ALMOST BROTHERS "Everybody's Goin' on the Road" Felicity TRC-91I [19913, t
31, Souvenir Of Suaaer BILL PRITCHARD "Jolie" Play It Again Saa BIAS 176 CD C19913, §
32, Oh Great Spirit MESON HcDONOUGH "Day by Day" Singing Flower (no index no,) [19873, A
33, Cody Justine JOHN CARRICK "John Carrick' Round-her Records (no index no,) E19903, I
34, Swiaaing PIERCE PETTIS "Tinsel Town" High Street 72902 10311-2 [19913, I
35, Heaven JULIE GOLD "On A Winter's Night" North Star NS0028 [19913, I
36, I Was Meant To Pass Through Your Life TOM PACHECO "Sunflowers 4 Scarecrows" Round Tower RTMCD 30 [19913,
37, The Last One To Know UNCLE WALT'S BAND "An Aaerican In Texas Revisited" Sugar Hill SH-CD-1034/35 [19913, I
38, Roads' Ends're Found BUTCH HANCOCK "No 2 Alike - Tape 14" Rainlight RLT-1014 [19913, *
39, Potter's Field JACK HARDY "Retrospective" Braabus 198907-2 [19893, §
40, Waltzing With Hia CHRISTINE LAVIN "6ood Thing He Can’t Read My Mind" Philo PH 1121 [19883. A
41, Bad Thing BALL, BARTON, STREHLI "Dreaas Coae True" Antone's ANT0014 £19903,
42, Wedding Bell Blues LAURA NYRO "Live at The Bottoa Line’ Cypress YD 0128 [19893,
43, Azul Cristal (Crystal Blue) TISH HINOJOSA "Aquella Noche" Wateraelon CD 1005 [19913. t
44, In The Fields SARA HICKMAN "Shortstop" Elektra 7559-60964-2 [19903.
45, Roseville Fair JON SIRKIS "The Wild West" Boulder Folk Records AE2888 £19913, I
46, Big Blue Road JEFF WILKINSON "Songs For The 90's" Braabus 199117-2 [19913, i
47, Spoon River CLAUDIA SCHMIDT "Claudia Schaidt" Flying Fish FF 70066 [1979,19893, I
48, Paths Are Many JOHN STEWART "Deep In The Neon - Live At McCabe's" Hoaecoaing HCCD 00750 [19913, I
49, Survivors JOHN STEWART "Cannons In The Rain/Wingless Angels" Bear Faaily BCD 15519 £19903, §
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Editorial*
As normal, apologies for the late arrival of 
the KK you're holding. I aspire, perspire and 
subsequently arrive at the destination. Late 
again. Must try harder.

Part three of the Steve Gillette interview 
will appear in Issue 12. Once I'd transcribed 
the three interviews which appear in this 
issue, there was an obvious lack of space. 
Next time around, Steve Gillette will have 
his fair share of pages. As will Tom Pacheco, 
via at least a pair of interviews carried out 
over the last two years. Tom's third album 
for Round Tower, yet to be recorded, with a 
projected release in the Spring of 1992, 
should feature a cover picture by lensman, 
Butch Hancock. The session location, was by 
the Guadalupe River in Gruene, Texas. Tom's 
September/Qctober tour of the Lone Star State 
included a Kerrville date. Where ?

Larry Willoughby's book K errville F o l k
Festival, A 2 0  Year Celebration remains an 
unconsummated reality. The rescheduled Fall 
1991 print date came and went. Well, here 
comes the year 2000. Meantime, the folks at 
your favourite music festival have published 
the Kerrville Folk Festival [20th Anniversary 
1972 - 1991] Songbook. Featuring songs from 
Gary P, Nunn, Bobby Bridger, Carolyn Hester, 
Melissa Javors, Shake Russell, Rick
Beresford, Bob Gibson & Tom Paxton, Steven 
Fromholz, Tim Henderson and Chuck Pyle. It 
costs $9.95 per copy, plus $2.50 postage (US) 
and $5.00 (Rest of World). That address once 
more, P.0. Box 1466, Kerrville, Texas 78029.

Missing from the latest KK Top 50 is a twenty 
five minute long classical piece, from the 
pen of Aaron Copland, titled "Appalachian 
Spring." From the themes which permeate this 
fifty year old work, there's little doubt 
that the American folk/country music which we 
all know and love, has permeated more areas 
than we could imagine. Before most of us were 
born, as well ! Check it out. There are

numerous versions around, and it is a truly 
moving piece of work. I subsequently 
discovered that Copland had composed pieces 
titled "Rodeo," "The Tender Land" and "Billy 
the Kid."

Regarding the contents of this issue and in 
no particular order, thanks are due to Rod 
Kennedy, Alpha Ray, Blair Powell, Shawn 
Colvin, Steve Gillette & Cindy Mangsen [The 
Patience Award], Will T. Massey and Jimmie 
Dale Gilmore. This issue is dedicated to the 
late, grossly underrated Gene "Byrd" Clark.
*********************************************
27 November 1982

he came gliding 
through evergreens 
from beyond 
where the thicket 
swallows the path; 
with a white goat 
prancing at his side 
and a raven soaring 
above and across 
the trees all around him 
he came sliding 
over glistening grass 
made wet with dew; 
through drifting fog 
that swirled and shifted 
all around him he came 
chanting three sounds 
over and over and over again 
in a deep but quiet hum 
he passed close beside me 
and disappeared 
into thick air

ALPHA RAY
22 August 1991

Maybe 
I Cause 

My Own
Frustration 

By Trying 
To Follow 

The Perfect Path 
In An

Imperfect World 
Only Time 

Will Tell 
Who Is Right 

And What Is Wrong 
But - I've Chosen 

To Stay On The Path
BLAIR POWELL, CONROE

*********************************************
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